WISCASSET PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES, MAY 24, 2010

Present:
Al Cohen, Tony Gatti, Chairman Steve House, Jackie Lowell, Peter McRae, 


Lester Morse, Karl Olson, and Ray Soule

Absent:

Debra Pooler

1.  Call to Order

The chairman called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

2.  Consideration of May 10, 2010 minutes

Ray Soule moved to accept the minutes as corrected.  Vote 6-0-2 (Cohen and McRae abstained).

3.  The Chewonki Foundation - Lower Dam Removal, Montsweag Brook, Site Plan Review pre-application/schedule site walk, Map U-19, Lot 4A

The requirements for the pre-application had been met.  Town Planner Jeffrey Hinderliter recommended that the board read the letters regarding removal of the dam that had been distributed and he advised Mike Chelminski, Stantec Consulting Services, that the board would be addressing the issues raised in the letters.  

In response to Hinderliter’s question, Chelminski said that a boundary survey had been done last winter delineating lands conveyed from Maine Yankee to the Chewonki Foundation and showing the permanent easements.  Karl Olson said the board would need a survey of the impoundment and a copy of the deed to Chewonki, describing the land.  Hinderliter asked for a statement of ownership of the dam.  Chelminski said he would clarify the land ownership issues.  

With regard to the Woolwich review, Chelminski said application had been made and he would be meeting with that community in two weeks.  He said applications had been submitted to the Army Corps of Engineers and to the State for permit by rule.  ESA consultations and an IF&W review had been completed.  Hinderliter asked for copies of approved permits, although he said the board could approve the application with conditions if all permits had not been received.  

Hinderliter said that the shoreland and site plan review applications could be submitted simultaneously.  He asked that any comments from the public be given in writing to him and he would forward them to the applicant for response.  

CEO Rick Lang had visited the site to address an issue brought up by Jeffrey Ripley, but found the letter vague and was unable to contact Mr. Ripley for further information.  Don Hudson, Chewonki Foundation, said that a surveyor’s error had been made known to Chewonki by the Maine Forest Service, a meeting was held with the landowner whose trees had been cut, and as a result of which the surveyor would resurvey the land.  No compensation was asked and none was offered.  Hudson said he thought the issue has been resolved.

A site walk by Ray Soule, Karl Olson and Tony Gatti was scheduled for June 2 at 4 p.m.

4.  Other Business

Jeffrey Hinderliter reported that he had been appointed to the Lincoln County Regional Planning Commission, whose first meeting would be on June 16.

Hinderliter advised that the Village Waterfront District Ordinance would appear on the ballot for the upcoming election, but because of an error in posting for the public hearing, the vote would not be counted.  ORC will be considering Town Attorney Dennis Jumper’s comments on the ordinance and it will be presented to the voters at a later date.

Karl Olson asked whether Hinderliter had consulted Jumper regarding uses on the Creamery Pier and was advised that Jumper will discuss this issue with Town Manager Don Gerrish and report back to the board.  

The board received an invitation from the Class of 2014 to attend the final assembly at the Middle School, June 16 at 7 p.m.

Karl Olson moved that the Wiscasset Planning Board thank Jack French of the Edgecomb Planning Board for making a microphone stand.  Vote 8-0-0.

5.  Adjourn

Al Cohen moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:37 p.m.  Vote 8-0-0.

